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Ha� y
Thanksgiving

“Give thanks to the Lord for he 

is good, his love endures forever.” 
Psalm 107:1

Houseparent Commissioning
“The Baptist Children’s Village is the ministry that God called Mississippi Baptists to.  This is God’s ministry.  

We are your conduit. We are your tools. We exist, as a part of the Mississippi Southern Baptist Church, 

to take the good news of Jesus Christ to at-risk children and families.  God bless the hands and feet that 

deliver that message.” This introduction by Executive Director Sean Milner kicked off the Commissioning 

Service of 14 Houseparents at the 185th Annual Meeting of the Mississippi Baptist Convention.  

Houseparent Missionaries are indeed the hands and feet of Christ that deliver the good news of Jesus Christ 

to children every day. That good news is modeled in the way they love each other, and the children God has 

entrusted to them even in the most mundane tasks.  It sounds like teaching the truth of the gospel. It looks 

like sharing a joyful moment with laughter and giggles, or a disappointment fi lled with tears, and explaining 

that God is with us in all these times—ever present and loving us unconditionally.

continued on next page



Houseparent Commissioning Continued
Mississippi Baptist Convention Board Executive Director-Treasurer Shawn Parker 

issued the challenge—

Thank you for serving as missionaries of the MBCB.  We commission 

you, and encourage you, and challenge you to love the children 

entrusted to you. Love them as the Lord loves His own children.  We 

commission you to teach them and train them in the ways of the Word, 

in the truth of the gospel of Jesus Christ.  We commission you, at the 

appropriate time, to introduce them to the gospel of Jesus Christ and 

to use every ounce of infl uence you have to help them come to know 

Jesus as the Savior of their lives, and the Lord they will follow all the 

rest of their days. 

Dr. Parker then challenged Mississippi Baptists to pray for these and other 

Houseparent Missionaries serving on one of the BCV campuses in the state. 

This show of support was encouraging and empowering to these honored 

Houseparents.  Houseparent Patrick Robertson recalls, “The Commissioning 

Service was a special time in my life. I could feel the presence of the Lord there.  

It was a night I will cherish and remember for the rest of my life.” 

The special evening began as houseparents and their families, BCV children, 

BCV staff and several BCV board members enjoyed dinner together. After 

the meal, BCV Executive Director welcomed everyone and called on board 

president Jim Hurt to offer words of encouragement and support to the 

houseparents on behalf of the Board of Trustees. Tom Prather, BCV Director 

of Convention Relations introduced the houseparents to be commissioned. As 

each houseparent was introduced, Director of Human Resources Karen Rikard 

and Director of Partner Ministries Tim McWilliams presented them with the 

Mississippi Baptist Missionary lapel pin. Board member Rev. Steve Jordan 

closed the program with a special commissioning prayer.     

Houseparent Mandy Daniel explains, “The commissioning service was so 

honoring and such a blessing to be a part of.  The dinner was great to be able to 

fellowship and see everyone and celebrate with my family. Being a house parent 

is such an honor because I can give children the love and care they deserve and 

tell them about Jesus and help give them a better life. I’m so thankful for the 

work I do." 

Now they were bringing even infants to him that he might touch them. 

And when the disciples saw it, they rebuked them. But Jesus called 

them to him, saying, “Let the children come to me, and do not hinder 

them, for to such belongs the kingdom of God. (Luke 18:15-16)



Shane Ashley
The Baptist Children’s Village has hired Shane Ashley to serve as the 
North Mississippi Area Director.  Shane’s responsibilities will include the 
supervision of our Farrow Manor and Reedy Acres Campuses. Shane has 
served as a BCV Case Manager since October 2019. 

He and his wife, Marsha, and their children Danielle (18) and Jared (11), 
live in Blue Springs. Shane attended Northeast Mississippi Community 
College and received his bachelor’s degrees in psychology and history 
from Blue Mountain College.  He also minored there in social work.  His 
experience as Case Manager has provided an up close and personal view of the requirements for this job.  
Shane explained that he sees how God has taught him things in all his previous jobs that are valuable for this 
new responsibility.

Shane shares, “I am optimistic about opportunities given to me.  Having the support of staff at both 
campuses has meant a lot to me.”

Shane is fi lling a new position created as a result of the retirement of Bill Tate who served the ministry for 25 
years along with his wife, Peggy.  Also retiring after 21 years of service is Frankie McElvoy who worked as a 
mechanic and helped in various ways in properties.  A retirement celebration was held for all three of these 
long tenured employees.  This quarter we have seen chapters close and new ones begin.  Such an example 
of the seasons God orchestrates in our lives.  We are grateful for their service and for His sovereignty.

Staff Spotlight As one chapter begins, others end

Retirement Celebrations

Make an Eternal Impact 
by Remembering 

The Baptist Children’s Village 
in your Estate Plans

“Every good and perfect 
gift is from above, coming 

down from the Father of the 
heavenly lights…” James 1:17

Many of our faithful donors are supporting 
future generations of children by naming the 
BCV in their estate plans. The most popular 
way of giving - other than cash or check 
- is through a bequest. You can leave a 
percentage of your estate or a set amount.

Please consider making your 
BCV children a part of your 
estate plans to help secure 

the future of children in need.

Remembering The Baptist Children’s 
Village in your will is the easiest and most 
popular way to provide for at-risk children 
and families other than gifts of cash and 
securities. In many cases, a codicil can 
easily be added to your existing will.

For additional information, contact Tim 
McWilliams, Director of Partner Ministries at 
601.966.5754 or tmcwilliams@bcvms.com

Make an Eternal Impact 
by Remembering 

The Baptist Children’s Village 

LEAVING A 
LEGACY

Please consult with your legal or fi nancial advisor to learn 
more about how you can benefi t from a planned gift.

Now therefore,
our God, we thank 
You and prai�  

Your glorious name.
1 Chronic� s 29:13



IN HONOR OF
Ms. Tammy Aden
 Mrs. Candy Anderson
Bro. Earl and Jeanie Barron
 Jesse and Peggy Johnson
Leo Berry
 Ronald and Susan Bosarge
Michael and Lauren Boulanger
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Jonathan and Mallory Burchfi eld
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Mr. and Mrs. Lynwood Carr
 Mrs. Wanda DeLee
Mr. Troy Carter
 Mrs. Sheryl Carter
Nic Carter
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Davis Dalton
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Riley Garrett
 Ronald and Susan Bosarge
Ms. Carolyn Gorton
 Ms. Johnnie R. DePoyster
Mrs. Mary Alice Grisham
 Mrs. Glenna F. Pearson
Mrs. Stacie Harris
 Mr. Rob Brown
Maggie Harthcock
 Ms. Rose Cordray
Weber Herbison
 Rob Brown
Mr. Allen Hobbs
 Ms. Mary Hobbs
Mrs. Nancy Kimbrough
 Mrs. Lisa B. Kimbrough
Tyler and Shelby Kitchings
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Laura Latner
 Kasey Mosley
Syble Lee
 Doris K. Lee
Lanie Little
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Dr. and Mrs. William Joel Lofton and Sons
 Mr. and Mrs. Billie J. Lofton
Carey Marshall
 Rob Brown and Carley Brock

Cait May
 Michael and Karen May
Dal Murray
 Ms. Sheila Turnage
J. P. Phillips
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Ms. Katherine Prentiss
 Mrs. Wanda DeLee
Mr. and Mrs. Therrell Smith
 Patricia Triplett
Bro. Randy and Mathinee Spencer
 Jesse and Peggy Johnson
Colby and Kelsey Spradling
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Vance and Avery St. Columbia
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Will and Camille Thimmes
 Rob Brown
 Carley Brock
Janice Walker
 Mr. and Mrs. Charles Beene
Mr. and Mrs. Steve Warren
 Mrs. Wanda DeLee

IN MEMORY OF
Stevie Ables
 Mrs. Iris S. Mathews
Joe Abston
 Arlington BC
Katherine Adams
 Teresa and Scooter Henderson
Mrs. Joy Pettway Adams
 Mary and Victor Simmons
Bill Addison
 Mrs. Pat Craft
Mr. Billy Ray Albright
 Dale and Elaine Haag
Ronald Anthony Allen
 Patricia Triplett
Helen Alston
 Helen Waller
Mr. Earl Altman
 Tony Rogers & Family
Jo Anderson
 Kelly and Susan Perry & Family
Elsie Smith Anding
 Rene and Jeff Dungan
Mrs. Lizzie Mae Evans Archie
 High Hill BC
 Jeanene Maxwell
 Percy and Hilda Peeler

Mrs. Susan Ard
 Jim and Donna Bell
 Phillip and Paige Wooldridge
Mrs. Ruth Arledge
 William B. Webb
Felton Aultman
 Myron and Nancy Munn
Rodney Ayles
 Carol Sistrunk
 Wendy and Doug Stuart, Lexey and 
Jett
 Amanda and Nathan Patrick, Peyton 
and Cason
Rev. Bill W. Baker
 Nellie Wilkie
Bonnie Barber
 Pine Forest BC
Marty and Elizabeth Barfi eld
 The family of the late Newman and 
  Marye Helen Webster
John Bariola
 Jim and Sandra Moore
Mr. Mike Baroudy
 Mary and Victor Simmons
Richard “Dick” Barrett
 Curtis and Kaye Buchanan
Mr. Don Bartlett
 Mr. Don E. Porter
Mary Nell Bass
 Trinity BC
Wade Bass
 Kathy and Rusty Bass
Lamar Bates
 Dr. and Mrs. Victor L. Walsh
Marie Beene
 Jimmy and Cynthia Wilkinson
Becky Bell
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
James Berggren
 Woody and Julie Rimes
Mr. and Mrs. Charles Bevil
 Lisa and Kelly Smith
Mrs. Melba H. Blocker
 Jerry and Melzana Fuller
 Jamie and Alison Holder
 Mr. William W. Wallace
 Mike and Suzanne Zieman
Jerry Bolden
 Tommy and Vicki Rodgers
Dewey Ray Bollinger
 Ms. Glenda S. Scarbrough
Joyce Boring
 Mrs. Eva Moree

Michael Brad Boyd
 Stanton BC
Mrs. Ellen Boyd
 Mrs. Gwen Daves
Ms. Bobbie Boyd
 Carey Lane and Pearl Boyd
 Sybil and Cecil Rainey
Martha Ashley Brady
 Red and Linda Parrett
 Jane R. Scott
 Barbara Tynes
 Welcome Neighbor Club
Steve Allen Bramlitt
 Terry Maxey
Randy Braswell
 Jackie and Jo Ann Sprayberry
Ramona Breedlove
 Trinity BC
Mrs. Marilyn Brewer
 Mary Lou Lott
Judy Bridges
 Whitesand BC
Mr. Raymond Lamar Broadus
 Jimmy and Rose Anna Welch
Barbara Brock
 Larry and Pam Gnemi
Sue Brooks
 Mary Lou Lott
Leonard Brownlee
 Resinall Hattiesburg
Linda Brown
 Jerry and Elaine Cuevas
 Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Powell
Mr. Michael J. Brown
 Pheba BC
 Pat and Andrea Winston
Mrs. Joyce Brown
 William B. Webb
Terry Brown
 Christ BC
Mr. Ted Buckley
 Mr. and Mrs. John McGee
Mr. and Mrs. Elmer Lee Buie
 Mr. and Mrs. Horace Godbold
Dr. William Bryan “Billy” Burge
 Jim and Ree Rushing
Janie Burke
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Mr. Ronnie Burns
 Tony Rogers & Family
Mary Stonestreet Burrell
 Mrs. Patricia E. Robertson
Larry Burris
 Mary Emma and Tommy Allen

BCV Tribute Gifts
August through October 2021
Throughout the year, families memorialize and honor family members 
and special friends with a gift to The Baptist Children’s Village. Small 
groups honor teachers and the special people in their lives. For each 
tribute gift received, the donor receives an acknowledgement letter 
and receipt, and a personal letter is sent to the honoree informing 
them of the gift given in their honor. Family members are informed 
of a gift given in memory of their loved one. The BCV is herein 
publishing the list of honorees and donors recently received. We are 
grateful to the many thoughtful donors who pay tribute to the special 
people in their lives. 

You can visit baptistchildrensvillage.com/give or use the enclosed 
envelope to give a gift of honor or memory for your loved one(s) to 
The Baptist Children’s Village.



Mr. Bob Burrow 
 Cecil and Mattie Polk
Kenneth Bush 
 Paul and Kay Mosley
Barry Butts 
 Mary Lou Lott
Laura L. Cade 
 David and Beth Truitt
Sue Cahoon 
 Thomas and Tommie Warnock
Mr. J. W. Callender 
 Ronald E. Geiger 
 Glen and Elizabeth Stubbs
Joan T. Campbell 
 Mrs. Elsie B. McLemore
Mr. Henry Carlisle 
 Greg and Linda Wall
Lynn Carnahan 
 Mrs. Bettye Howard

Eva Carr 
 Larry and Jean Bennett
Mrs. Jean Carter 
 Mrs. Lona M. Southerland
Mrs. Wanda Chrestman 
 Ms. Nancy Smith
Mr. James E. Clark 
 Jeff and Kelly Adams 
 Mary Emma and Tommy Allen 
 Mrs. Tena Haskins
Mrs. Susan Kay Clark 
 Crosby BC
Gregory Alex Coker 
 Terry and Susan Maxey
Trey Collins 
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins 
 Al and Cindy Ray
Toby Conner 
 Jim and June Blair
Ellie Ruth Cook 
 Lolly and Poppa Cook
Mary June Cooksey 
 Mrs. Lisa Grant
Mr. Edmund E. Cooper 
 Ms. Angela Tillman
Mr. Marvin Corban 
 Siloam BC
Mr. George H. Crawford 
 Ms. Frances Wilemon

Ruth J. Crawford 
 Ms. Frances Wilemon
Mrs. Joyce Creel 
 Bethel BC 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Wayne Cummins 
 Inez Kellicut
Pat and Tom Dabney 
 Ms. Barbara Curlee
Adam Darby 
 Anita McLaughlin
Betty Davis 
 Mrs. Anne Wood
Bobby Gene “Winky” Davis 
 Rodney and Linda Bevill 
 Joel and Shirley Hale 
 Terry Maxey
Elizabeth G. “Bettye” Davis 
 Frank and Amy Baker 
 Dale and Myrna Davis 
 Mary Alice Davis 
 Mr. James Day 
 Dr. Amy Holden 
 Mrs. Gloria Hurt 
 Ms. Patti Murphy 
 Jesse and Melinda Thomas
Ginger H. Davis 
 Mr. and Mrs. Jack Alexander
Gloria Nell Davis 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Marcus Jared Davis 
 Gene and Cheryl McMichael
Pansy Grantham Davis 
 Mary Lou Lott 
 Ann Denton
Scotty Davis 
 Ms. Joann Flynt 
 Ms. Gloria McGregor 
 Mrs. Peggy Threadgill
Mrs. Lorena Dean 
 Mr. and Mrs. Charles Guice
Mrs. Nell Crowe Dean 
 Bridget Willeford
Barbara Deaton 
 Carl and Eunice Woolery
Mrs. Dodridge “Dottie” DeVries 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Mr. Charles Dew 
 Mrs. Beth Deer 
 Ms. Martha Goodman 
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins 
 Tracy and Julie Lang 
 Al and Cindy Ray 
 Jackie and JoAnn Sprayberry
Lynn Dooley 
 Senita Webb
Mrs. Billie Jeanne DuBard 
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins 
 Al and Cindy Ray
Jimmy Dye 
 Frank and Julie Parsons
Joyce Dye 
 Frank and Julie Parsons
Mike Dyess 
 Michael and Cindy Easterling
Mr. Warren Dykes 
 Ms. Lisa D. Wells
Diane Easley 
 The children of Howard and Ruby 
Easley
Mrs. Karen C. Eddleman 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Deborah Edwards 
 Dian and Eddie Wilemon
Mr. Walter J. Ellard 
 Mrs. Iris S. Mathews
Jerry Everett 
 Jimmy and Rose Anna Welch 
 Carl and Eunice Woolery

Mike Everett 
 Mrs. Penny Washington
Mr. Dennis Michael Everett 
 Ed and Jan Lofton
Carol Ann Ewing 
 Paul and Violene Fenn
Rankin Faler 
 Herman and Sharon Dungan
Mrs. Wanda Barton Fancher 
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins 
 Al and Cindy Ray
Jimmy Farrow 
 Robert Dale Dibello 
 Denise and Tommy Farrar 
 Paul and Debbie McGehee
Mrs. Rose Ann Ferguson 
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins
Marie Foster 
 Branch BC
Rita Frederick 
 Larry and Mary Glass
Mr. Bob Fulghum 
 Curtis and Kaye Buchanan
Mr. Charles R. Gammon 
 Ms. Shirley R. Montgomery
Mrs. Marcy Gann 
 Mr. Noel Gann
Ken Gargis 
 Terry and Susan Maxey
Gayla Garrison 
 Joan and Jimmy Fleming
Mr. Melvin Gibson 
 Al and Cindy Ray
Mrs. Peggy Gipson 
 Mary/Martha SSC, Central BC
Mr. Christopher (Kit) Gordon 
 Mrs. Glenda Harrell 
 Betty (Susie) Jones 
 Mount Vernon BC Family 
 Todd and Cathy Potts
Savannah Gray 
 Larry and Pam Gnemi
Mrs. Elizabeth “Betty” Q. Greer 
 Jim and Trish Apperson
Tommy Greer 
 Trinity BC
Edna Vance Gregg 
 Adult I and II SSC, Bethany BC 
 Bethany BC 
 Lynn and Debbie Gregg 
 Marlene V. McPhail
Mr. Miller Griffin 
 Kaye Henderson 
 Mrs. Lona M. Southerland
Peyton Griffin 
 Mary and Jerry Helms
Bob Griffith 
 Joel and Shirley Hale
E. J. Grisham 
 Mrs. Glenna F. Pearson
Devon Guy 
 Billy and Tanya Moore
Mrs. LaVerne Halford 
 Wesley and Hilda Chandler
Annette Bonds Hall 
 Ms. Barbara Curlee
Lamar Harbour 
 Myron and Nancy Munn
Eddie Harding 
 Bill Magnan
Mr. Drew Harrington 
 Jackie and Carolyn Wooley
Helen Harris 
 Mr. and Mrs. Billy F. Cummins
Ivory Harris 
 Curtis and Kaye Buchanan
Mr. Frank Hart 
 Dr. William and Leslie Ashford
Billy Harthcock 
 Ms. Rose Cordray

Clarence Harthcock 
 Ms. Rose Cordray
John Harthcock 
 Ms. Rose Cordray
Mrs. Staacye Hartzog 
 Mrs. Jean Taylor
Mrs. Patricia Hasselman 
 Mr. and Mrs. Terry H. Blalock 
 Bill and Pat Quisenberry
Mary Joyce Hawkins 
 Hope and Kenneth Hawkins
Ms. Claudia Heflin 
 Jim and Ree Rushing
Mrs. Clara Helm 
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins
Mr. Paul Hembree 
 Arlington BC
Chris Hemeter 
 Mary Lou Lott 
 Ann Denton
Betty Herrington 
 Branch BC
Mr. Glyn Hester 
 Dr. and Mrs. Billy Morehead
Mrs. Brenda Ann Hester 
 Carrie and Tripp Henderson 
 Bobby and Faye Howell
Edna Jane Sumrall HIll 
 Supper Club (Emily, Pam, June,  
 Paul, Roy, and Brenda)
Mr. Doug Hill 
 Mrs. Lona M. Southerland
Mr. Tim M. Hill II 
 Mary Lou Lott 
 Ann Denton
Mr. Booker Hilton 
 Giulia Saucier
Tommy Holcomb 
 Faithful Workers SSC, New Prospect BC 
 Joe and Trish Maggio
Alfred Holden 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Charlie Holliday 
 Larry and Judy Berry
John Charland Homod 
 Jim and Ree Rushing
Rebecca Graves Honea 
 Barney and Paula Albritton 
 Mrs. Nell Cowart 
 Tanya and Billy Moore
Ms. Wendy Champion Hood 
 Mr. and Mrs. Terry E. Champion
Irene Joyner Horton 
 Ms. Debbie Creel
Don Howard 
 Best Friends at CJ Brown Realtors
Ben Ivy 
 Mr. Robert J. Tuggle
James O. Jackson 
 Helen Waller
Mrs. Ruby James 
 Women’s II Sunday School Class
Virgil Jarnagin 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Betty C. Johnson 
 Larry and Jean Bennett
Libbye Smith Johnson 
 Ms. Betty J. Watts
Mrs. Ann Johnson 
 Bob and Patricia Evans 
 Mr. and Mrs. Rodis Wheeler
Mrs. Daisy Mae Johnston 
 Mrs. Lynn F. Bratton 
 Mrs. Betty Hearn 
 Mrs. Helen Herrington
Frank Jones 
 Bob and Patricia Evans
Mrs. Shirley Jones 
 Susan and Tony Kinton 
 Dale and Penny Rogers



S. W. Jordan 
 Mary Lou Lott
Mrs. Martha Hendricks Kasilus 
 Liberty High School Class of 1962
Mrs. Carolyn Kee 
 Bob and Patricia Evans
Shawn Kelley 
 Mrs. Helen Herrington
Jean Kelly 
 Mrs. Helen Herrington
Mrs. Mary Jo Kelly 
 Mr. James C. Kelly, Jr.
Jean Kidd 
 Mary Lou Lott
Annette W. Kinabrew 
 Class of 1960 Reunion
Mrs. Ruby King 
 Patricia Triplett
Ms. Madge King 
 Margaret Cole 
 Penny K. DiBrito 
 Pam Polk 
 Mrs. Thelma H. Reed 
 Tammie Stringer
Bettye Sue Kirkland 
 Arthur and Bettie Bishop
Terri Kitchens 
 Mr. and Mrs. W. M. McElroy
Mrs. Martha Ann Klaus 
 Camille and Emmett Atwood 
 Laura Katherine Buccola 
 Mary A. and Steve Caviness 
 Edward McKnight and Sons 
 Mrs. Lisa Grant 
 Mrs. Vicki Martin Hobson 
 Mallory and Tommy Hughes 
 Ms. Patsy Humble 
 Ms. Donna Ingram 
 Doug and Tina Jones 
 Richard and Leslie Marcus 
 Frances and Cooper Morrison 
 Mrs. Patty Sullender 
 Dan and Janice Waring 
 Howard and Belynda Waring 
 Lee Waring 
 Richard and Karen Waring
Garvin Knight 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Louella Kornegay 
 Hillcrest Baptist Worship Choir 
 Nancy and Butch Holmes 
 Dewayne and Jane Sosebee
Don Lawrence 
 Sharon and Herman Dungan 
 Mr. and Mrs. James Rolfe
Manning Lee 
 Mary Lou Lott
Mr. Jerry S. Lee 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Mr. Lenward (Len) Lee 
 Linnie S. Chapman 
 Ms. Mary I. Simmons
Raymond Lee 
 Wayne Garner
Rosa Faye Lee 
 Mr. and Mrs. Jerry Powell 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Terry Allen Lee 
 Dungan Engineering 
 Herman and Sharon Dungan
Debbie Hays Lewis 
 Scooter and Teresa Henderson 
 Mr. Charles W. Holmes
Juanita Lewis 
 Mary Lou Lott
Mr. Ken Linton 
 Mrs. Lona M. Southerland
Mrs. Patsy Livingston 
 Mrs. Lona M. Southerland

Jo Ellen Logan 
 Mary Lou Lott
Shirley Lowry 
 Joel and Shirley Hale
Mrs. Mavis Macon 
 Lynn and Debbie Gregg 
 Mike West 
 Marlene V. McPhail
James Edward Madison 
 Mr. Jeffrey Mark Scobey
Mrs. Mary Malone 
 Mary Woods 
 Becky Bennett
Michael Maranto 
 Jimmy and Gail Bruton 
 Curtis and Kaye Buchanan
Debbie Martin 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Gaynell Martin 
 Bettye and Frank Huckaby
Charles Jessie “C. J.” Mason 
 Robin Normand
Mrs. Sue McArthur 
 Mrs. Lona M. Southerland
Judy Ann Dallas McBride 
 Pamela H. Stowell 
 David Hood
Wanda McClain 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Nelson McCoy 
 Jim and Ree Rushing
David McCrory 
 Jackie and JoAnn Sprayberry
Mrs. Iva Nell Taylor McDaniel 
 Christ BC
Hiram McGraw, Jr. 
 Ms. Joyce McGraw Cupstid
Mr. Raymond McKinion 
 William B. Webb
Mr. Jay McKinney 
 Women’s II Sunday School Class
Joseph “Joe” McLaurin 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan 
 Teresa and Scooter Henderson
Glenn Measells 
 Branch BC
Lindsey Meyers 
 James and Lois Mitchell
Mr. Robert Louis Migeot 
 Jayne Kathryn Denson
Austin Miles 
 Dian and Eddie Wilemon
Silas Miles 
 Martin and Marilyn Carroll
Ernest Miller 
 Warren and Becky Strickland
Mrs. Freda Mullin Miller 
 Carol, Darian, and Keith Miller
Ray Kyle Miller 
 Danny and Sheila Brooks
Bonnie Minton 
 Branch BC
Phillip Mitchell 
 Jim and June Blair
Ferrell Morris 
 Ann Smothers
Mrs. Mackie Moulds 
 Debbie Creel
Mrs. Laura Murphey 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan 
 Bernard and Beverly Taylor
Danny Buford Murphree 
 Mrs. June Galloway
Bobbie Boyd Myers 
 Brent and Naomi Daniel 
 Nell Griffin 
 Elton and Sherry Smith 
 Jerry and Katherine Morgan 
 Ray Harrison SSC, Zoar BC 
 Ms. Sheila Torchia

Glenda Newton 
 Russell and Marilyn Barnett
Mary Jane Nicholson 
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Kathy Nowell 
 Ms. Janet M. Taylor
Mrs. Elma Branch O’Berry 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Glen Pace 
 Yokefellas SSC, FBC Newton
J. V. and Mary K Parker 
 Mr. and Mrs. Michael W. Parker
William and Jerlean Parker 
 Janie Bower 
 Gretchen Waters
Mr. Andrew Pearson 
 Dr. William and Leslie Ashford
Lawson Penny 
 Mrs. Joy B. Roberts
Peggy Pierce 
 Ladies SSC, Hickory BC
Mr. Glenn H. Pilgrim 
 Dale and Elaine Haag
Julia Ostermann Platt 
 Barney and Paula Albritton
Mr. Vernon Sessions Pleasant, Jr. 
 Ms. Frances C. Tisdel
Ms. Carolyn C. Pogue 
 Batesville Tire & Muffler 
 Jackson Academy Athletic Booster Club 
 Ms. Betty W. Johnson 
 Palmer and Karen Kennedy 
 Ms. Ella Pogue 
 Southern Land Services
Mr. Quinon “Jr.” R. Pounders 
 Kolola Springs BC
Charles Wayne Powell 
 Arthur and Alicia (Powell) Burnett
Mary Ruth Grisham Prather 
 Brad and Melissa Crotchet
Raymond Prescott 
 Victor and Mary Simmons
Bobby H. Prewitt 
 Mr. Don E. Porter
Tootsie Price 
 Pine Forest BC
Ray Primeaux 
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Judy Puckett 
 Larry and Rosemary Franklin
Jennifer Rabourn 
 Mr. and Mrs. Bill Baker 
 Officers, Directors, and Staff of First 
State Bank 
 Ms. Patty McInnis 
 Patty Bryan 
 Brenda Bonner 
 Doris Wheat 
 Cathy Cooley

Gene Rayburn 
 Robert and Mary Herrington
Corey Ray 
 Ray, Jeanne and Russ Wise
Carolyn Johnson Read 
 Mary Lou Lott 
 Ann Denton
Mrs. Rose Ready 
 Lance and Lana Wells
Ralph Reece 
 Curtis and Kaye Buchanan
Rusty Reed 
 Bernard and Beverly Taylor
Scottie Reed 
 Ms. Carolyn Rigdon
Chris Reichle 
 Larry and Pam Gnemi
Mrs. Lorene Reid 
 Mr. and Mrs. Pat Conerly
Norman Reid 
 Terry and Susan Maxey
Mavis Rhodes 
 Mrs. Iris S. Mathews
Mary Rigby 
 Arlington BC
Mary Roberson 
 Victor and Mary Simmons
Richard “Coon” Rogers 
 Ms. Iris Ash
Mireen Rush 
 Joe and Charlotte Savarese
Terry Russell 
 Mary Lou Lott
Carolyn C. Salley 
 Scooter and Teresa Henderson 
 Mr. Charles W. Holmes
Mrs. Beverly Salmans 
 Cecil and Mattie Polk
Mr. Troy Edward (Eddie) Sanford 
 Jim and Dee Lindley
Grace Savarese 
 Joe and Charlotte Savarese
Van Savell 
 Charles and Estelle Owens
Mike Scott 
 Chris and Sandra Federick
Mr. Larry W. Seago 
 Barney and Paula Albritton 
 Mr. and Mrs. Craig Haskins 
 Mrs. Tena Haskins
Mrs. Flora Grant Seagraves 
 Dot Griffin & Family
Lucille “Lou” Seal 
 Frank “Bubba” and Tracey Foster 
 Galilee FBC
T. J. Sherman 
 Arlington BC
Martha Ann Shivers 
 Whitesand BC

BCV Tribute Gifts (continued)



“I just wish Mrs. Steen were here to 
see this.” These were the words I heard 
myself saying to my husband recently.  
Mrs. Steen was his loving, forgiving 
housemother when he was an active 
little boy at The Baptist Children’s 
Village.  It was evident in her kindness 
and hard work maintaining a house filled 
with boys who were not hers, that God 
had called her to this special work.  

Living for a time with his grandparents, 
he was accustomed to getting up with 
the chickens (or before).  That practice 
continued when he moved into Cooper 
Cottage with eleven other rowdy little 
boys. Mrs. Steen had a practice of 

enjoying an early morning walk around the one-mile campus.  One of 
Bobby’s fondest memories is of those early morning walks with her around 
the campus.  “How kind to let me invade her one solitude moment in the 
day,” he says.  I say, “It was self-defense.  She did not want you waking up 
the whole house before daybreak.”  

Bobby and I had the opportunity recently to live in a cottage for a weekend 
and give some well-deserved, weary houseparents a short reprieve to rest 
and recharge.  On one such occasion, a red-headed country boy filled our 

day with constant conversation and early 
morning visits.  We quickly realized our 
best strategy was to involve him in cooking 
breakfast and getting early morning chores 
done.  As we listened to this little boy’s 
stories of home and family, and the car show 
we had been to the previous day, and a host 
of other topics, my mind drifted to Bobby’s 
recollection of his time with Mrs. Steen.  We 
hoped that, as this little chatty boy looks back 
on his time at The BCV, he would remember 
and be encouraged by the man who took time 
to include him in the early morning routine 

and be encouraged.

 Chrystelle Thames

 Director of Communications

Personal Reflection

Mrs. June C. Sills
 Nancy Lewis
 Liz Williams
Eddie Gene Simmons
 Mrs. Helen Herrington
Rosemary Simmons
 Mary Lou Lott
Charles “Bubba” Smith
 Robert and Betty Goodman
Merlene Smith
 Kaye and Mike Williamson
Mrs. Evelyn Smith
 Barney and Paula Albritton
Mrs. Sara C. Smith
 Mrs. John G. McCall
LeAnn Spradley
 Daniel, Dianne, and Alissa Smith
Garry Steed
 Jackie and JoAnn Sprayberry
Sandra Steele
 Weslie and Darnell Causey

Nikki Steen
 Sharon Dungan
Mr. Lester Stephens
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Toni Hollingsworth Stewart
 Kenneth and Hope Hawkins
Mrs. Janet Tate
 Jerry and Elaine Cuevas
 Ruth & Cheer SSC, Juniper Grove BC
Robbie and Martha Taylor
 Glenda Pittman
 Lee Pittman
Mrs. Tammie Tew
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins
Sudie Thibodeaux
 Carl and Eunice Woolery
Katherine Thomas
 Ms. Carolyn Parker
Katie Thomas
 Mrs. Rebecca W. Hardin
Mildred Thomas
 The McNairs

Mrs. Mary Rose Thomas
 Scottie and Shelly Byrd
 Esther Ruth SSC, Flowood BC
 John and Anneliese Roby
 Liz Williams
Ruby Nell Thomas
 Katie Mooney Family
 Hazel Howard Family
 Rosaphine Kennedy Family
 Betty V. Smith
Mr. J. W. Thrasher
 Charles and Myra Dew
 Jimmy and Jo Jenkins
Eleanor Lee Tomlinson
 Tommy and Vicki Rodgers
Mr. Hollis Towery
 Kolola Springs BC
Ms. Andrea Tynes
 Jackie and Carolyn Wooley
Mr. Tucker Vaughan
 Walter and Joyce Chittom
 Ladies SSC, Algoma BC
Billie Jean Walley
 Cecil and Mattie Polk
Steve Wansley
 Lynda Allen
Tandy Wansley
 Marlon and Ashley Nichols
 Kelly and Susan Perry & Family
Jim Warren
 Dr. William and Leslie Ashford
Mr. W. W. Warwick
 Mrs. Jean Taylor
Jack Watts
 Mr. and Mrs. Harold Lowery
Mr. David Roy West, Jr.
 Mr. and Mrs. James H. Chase
 Mrs. Rebecca West
George Whatley
 Arthur and Bettie Bishop
Mr. Cecil Wheat
 Daniel and Dianne Smith

Dot Wheeler
 Carl and Eunice Woolery
Wesley White
 Daniel and Dianne Smith
Bobby Whittington
 Larry and Jean Bennett
Frankie Wiggins
 Betty and Bob Taylor
Chase Wilbanks
 Nancy Wilbanks
Joey Wilder
 Mrs. Gwen S. Daves
Denise Mason Wilks
 Mr. and Mrs. Larry Bennett
Andy Williams
 Jesse and Peggy Johnson
Diane Williams
 Ann Smothers
Hershel Williams
 Pine Forest BC
Mr. Todd Ray Willson
 Mrs. Glenda Harrell
 Betty (Susie) Jones
 Greg and Linda Wall
 Don and Phyllis Yarborough
Claudine Wilson
 Rebecca and James Brumfi eld
Mignonne Witte
 Kaye and Curtis Buchanan
Lula Beatrice Woods
 Mrs. Jan Kalna
 Ms. Jackie Parker
 Mary and James A. Woods
Mr. William Wooten
 Mr. Don E. Porter
Mr. Paul Young
 Ms. Linda R. Watts
Mary Ann Zeber
 Mary Lou Lott
 Ann Denton

*Pictures of children are representative of those in the ministry. The identities of BCV children are protected.



P.O. BOX 27
CLINTON, MS 39060-0027

Change a 
 Child’s Life!
Become a Houseparent!
baptistchildrensvillage.com

CHILDREN’S PROMISE ACT TAX CREDIT
If you pay taxes to the state of Mississippi, you may be able to subtract your donation to The Baptist Children’s 
Village from the amount you owe.  

If you fi le jointly you can subtract the amount of your donation up to $1,000.  If you fi le as a single you can 
subtract the amount of your donation up to $500.  However, there is a limit to how many will qualify for this 
benefi t.  So, you must complete a form and send it to the MS Department of Revenue with a copy of your receipt.   
If you qualify, they will send you a confi rmation.  

We are happy to help you with this. Please contact Tim McWilliams at 601.952.2422 or  tmcwilliams@bcvms.com. 

ATTENTION:
Your Donation 

Could Be Used to 
Lower Your State 

Tax Liability!

“Through J� us, therefore, � t us continua y off er 
to God a sacrifi�  of prai�  - the fruit of lips that 

openly prof� s His name.”   Hebrews 13:15


